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Authorized Use of Metal Dealer Plates 
By ADR Staff 

Oklahoma law governs the issuance and usage of metal plates for used dealers. 
Legislation sponsored by the UMV&PC and supported by the OIADA in 2015 clarified the 
authorized uses for metal dealer plates.  

By statute, metal dealer plates shall be used for demonstrating, transporting, or any other 
“normal business” of a dealer. The legislative and rule changes effected in 2015 defined “normal 
business” use to include vehicles titled in the dealership name that are “regularly driven” by: 

• The Dealer 
• The Dealer’s spouse. 
• Any individual licensed as a salesperson by the UMV&PC. 

The authority for use of a metal dealer plate is documented in the Oklahoma Statutes in 47 OS 
Section 1137.1 and in the Oklahoma Administrative Code at 765:10-1-6.1 (UMV&PC Rules). 
Senate Bill 592 (2015) was the implementing legislation. 


